


The Chicago chapter of the PSL held a gala benefiting the Middle Eastern Children's Alliance 

(MECA), a California-based nonprofit with reported ties to the Popular Front for the Liberation 

of Palestine (PFLP).3 The PFLP is a State Department designated Foreign Terrorist Organization 

(FTO) and is a Marxist-Leninist group that is the second-largest of the groups forming the 

Palestinian Liberation Organization (PLO). 

Given these deeply concerning connections, I respectfully urge you to investigate potential 

foreign funding sources for extremist groups that may incite acts of terrorism on U.S. soil. I am 

especially alarmed by individuals and organizations operating domestically that maintain ties to 

designated Foreign Terrorist Organizations and promote antisemitic ideologies. 

I respectfully request your responses to the following questions: 

1. Are there any financial ties between the Party of Socialism and Liberation and Foreign

Terrorist Organizations?

2. What steps have the State and Treasury Departments taken to monitor foreign funding,

especially by FTOs, of individuals or groups organizing anti-Israel and antisemitic events

in the United States?

3. What procedures are in place between the State Department and the Depaitment of

Justice to monitor non-citizens within the United States who express support for Foreign

Terrorist Organizations?

Tragedies like this must not be allowed to happen. I trust you will treat this matter with the 

seriousness it demands and look forward to your response. 

Sincerely, 

Mark Alford 

Member of Congress 

3 https://www.instagram.com/p/DG Rh lw2xCZe/ 


